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Another summer has come and gone and your A.C.T./UCT friends have been 
busy making our community better. Doug Honeyford and Jerry Giff delivered 
1000 children’s books to this year’s annual convention in Louisville, Kentucky. 
These books will be donated to the Kosair Kids Book Blast program.  We are 
currently working on getting a shipment of books to Fort McMurray. 

Thank you ACT/UCT Lupus Golf Committee headed by Don Delongchamp, 
with Connie and Len Zwarich, Laurel Ireland, Rona Ramsey and Tracey 
Urso. It was a great day, everyone on hand enjoyed the golf, the food, the 
hospitality and the fellowship. The tournament is held in honour of its founder 
“Ray Giroux” and over the years has raised a fair bit of cash to assist charities 
in Sudbury including Lupus and the great work they do. Thanks to all those 
who joined us...your participation was appreciated.

The September meeting will be held at the Northern Water Sports Centre on 
Ramsey Lake Road. This new facility provides low-cost programming and 
outreach initiatives that are physically and financially accessible to people of 
all abilities and ages, from beginners to Olympians and Paralympians, and 
from school-aged children to seniors. 

 Your council executive have lined up some great meetings. Please mark 
the dates down. When you miss a meeting, we miss you. Please mark these 
dates right away. We look forward to seeing you at every event.

June General Meeting 
- Connie Zwarich

On Saturday, June 11 Dave and 
Loretta Carnes hosted our June 
meeting in their backyard. 35 
members were there to enjoy a day 
of fun and fraternalism and a superb 
BBQ and potluck. The weather was 
amazing. Many thanks to Dave and 
Loretta for opening up the home for 
our meeting.



The 2016 UCT International Annual Meeting - Jerry Giff

UCT Convention, Doug Honeyford being sworn in

The 2016 UCT International Annual meetings took 
place in Louisville Kentucky July 3rd to 6th, 2016. 
Sudbury Council played a very active role in supporting 
the convention service project of new books for the 
Kosair Charities foundation. Sudbury executive and 
members joined forces to obtain over 1000 books that 
were donated to this charity in Louisville. Several years 
ago UCT took the initiative to leave their image on each 
host city and annually select a local charity to receive 
very generous donations from all across North America. 
Watch for an article in the next issue of the Sample 
Case which will highlight the Sudbury donation.

Sudbury Council was also front and centre in local 
council awards. Sudbury has received the Gold 
Medal of Honour again for 2015-2016. This would be 
approximately the tenth consecutive year that Sudbury 
has achieved this status. This year there were only 
three councils throughout the ACT/UCT Region that 
were recognized in this manner for their community 
involvement and seven in all of Canada. Thanks to 
Claire Sheridan for developing the presentation on 
behalf of Sudbury council.

Our Sudbury newsletter once again received an award 
for the professional presentation of the publication. 
Thanks goes out to members Sherry and Dan 
Laframboise of Orion Printing for their assistance in 
preparing the monthly publication.

Jerry Giff completed his six year term on the International 

Board of Governors and was awarded the designation 
of Past International President.

Doug Honeyford attending his first International meeting 
was placed on several committees by President Gordon 
Woodworth from Halifax, for the upcoming year. Doug 
will chair the Canadian Operations Task Force and 
the International Membership Committee. Doug was 
also elected to the Board of the Canadian Delegation 
comprised of all Canadian UCT members. We know 
Doug will do an outstanding job and represent Sudbury 
and ACT/UCT well at these annual UCT meetings. 
Congratulations Doug on your appointments.

 We also returned with a video that explains the use and 
value of the Kaye Trainer. The Kaye Trainer International 
Capital Campaign was kicked off in 2014 with a goal of 
purchasing 80 units or a total of $200,000. The Kaye 
Trainer is a physical therapy device used in rehabilitation 
centres worldwide. Special hockey programs for those 
players with physical challenges have identified an 
alternative use for the device. The device is identified 
as “THE safest way to teach someone how to skate”. 
The 80 units will provide one to every special hockey 
program in the USA and Canada. If you know of any 
corporate sponsor or hockey program that may assist 
in supporting this project, please contact Jerry Giff 
at 705-673-4299 to arrange a video showing and 
presentation. You can follow the campaign’s progress 
by visiting www.uct.org. Approximately 25 units have 
been sponsored to date.

Kudoes to Jerry Giff - Doug Honeyford

It was a pleasure to see our own Jerry Giff receive 
his Past Supreme President’s honors and a standing 
ovation from all attending the International Conference 
in Louisville Kentucky early in July. Many of you are 
aware that Jerry completed two terms on the Supreme 
Board of Governors and his hard dedicated work did 
not go without tremendous appreciation by the Staff at 
our Columbus Head Office and all those he has worked 
with over the years. Jerry...a big THANK YOU from all 
of us. You allowed our Council 1051 to share in your 
glory. 



CALLING ALL HERDERS
It is that time of year again when farmers Joe, Jerry, 
Rob and Gil. need your help to round up the orders 
for Christmas hams. Same price as last year ($ 25.00) 
and will be available for pickup and delivery starting 
Nov.27th after the orders are received on the final order 
date of Nov.22nd. Please keep us informed of your 
progress so that we can ensure adequate production. 
Thanks again for your continued support and let’s hope 
that we can do as well or better than last year. 

Sincerely: The Farmers!

Dinner by the Lake - Jerry Giff

The Northern Water Sports Centre on Ramsey Lake 
Road and the shores of Ramsey Lake, will be the host 
facility for our September 8th general meeting. This 
new world class facility is an absolute must see for 
every person in Sudbury so plan to be there!! Please 
arrive for 5 p.m. to enjoy the Lake views and dinner will 
follow.

The building is the home of the Canoe Club, Rowing Club 
and the Dragon Boat festival. Our guest speaker will be 
Ron Mulholland the Chair of this new organization that 
has taken a dream from many years ago and turned 
it into a facility that every citizen will be very proud. A 
great venue to kick off another successful season of 
fraternal and community works. 

Dinner will be a home made cold buffet of salads and 
deli style meats featuring our very own ACT/UCT Vitto 
hams. We will also include pickles, beets, buns, several 
salads and a harvest cheese collection. The price will 
be $20/person. Don’t miss this very special event call 
Jerry or Shirley now to confirm attendance 705-673-
4299. Registration deadline will be September 5th, so 
don’t delay, call today. 

Thanks to Tony Nutt and Buildnorth Construction for 
their assistance in the organization of this meeting.

Membership Update - Doug Honeyford

What a fantastic summer and a very busy one too. To 
everyone who is getting in the habit of calling Calgary 
and paying your annual dues on your credit card when 
the notice arrives, a big thank you. You are all important 
parts of Council 1051.

Please ask all new members to join us at the special 
September Meeting. If you have not yet been inducted 
and received your membership pin, call me at 705-525-
7777. It would be spectacular to have your induction on 
the shores of Ramsey Lake.

Looking forward, I think we can hit 200 members this year. 
That would give us another 20 members to help do all the 
wonderful things you do. Nominate someone you think 
highly of today.  Need a membership application - just call. 

Mike, Gil and Terry presenting the cheque for Cystic Fibrosis

MS Society Carnations - Gil Hartley

Those who volunteered on behalf of the Sudbury 
Manitoulin Chapter of the MS Society are to be thanked 
for their support. Sudbury locations were staffed on 
May 5th, 6th and 7th at various locations in the Greater 
Sudbury Area. We had at least 11 members and family 
step up to the plate. This was less than in previous 
years but, non the less our help was appreciated.\

Diane Leban who helped us co-ordinate our schedules 
thanks UCT Sudbury Council for their support.

Hopefully we can do more next year. As a footnote it 
should be noted that our centre pieces at the President’s 
Night also supported the campaign.
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Who’s Up for a Road Trip?????
Many of us more seasoned members might remember 
the last time we travelled to North Bay to visit our many 
friends in ACT/UCT for a fun day of fraternalism, while 
some have never experienced our Road Trips. North 
Bay Council is hosting an afternoon of entertainment and 
a home made spaghetti dinner on Sunday November 
6, 2016. The event timing would be 3:00 p.m to 7:00 
p.m. approximately. If we leave Sudbury as a group we 
would depart around 2 p.m. and be back in Sudbury by 
8:00 p.m.

Your Sudbury Council will organize an excursion should 
there be sufficient interest of the membership. The North 
Bay cost will be just $35.00 per couple or $20.00 per 
person. Please call Jerry Giff at 673-4299 to provide an 
expression of interest only at this time. Should there be 
sufficient interest expressed by September 30th details 
will be completed. It will be a great afternoon, don’t miss 
it!!!!!!!! Confirm your attendance ASAP!!!!! 

Connie accepting our Medal of Honour

Adopt A Road 
- John Varney 

Adopt A road will take place September 25th 9:00. 
Come out and join us for 1 1/2 hrs of clean up followed 
by beer and burgers. Meet at the South West corner of 
Highway 17W and Power Street in Copper Cliff. That is 
the entrance to Vale Engineering and South Mine. Call 
and let me know if you are able to help. John Varney 

Jerry Giff presenting our cheque to the Relay for Life

Upcoming Events
September 8 	 General Meeting 	 Northern Water Sports 	 5:30 pm
September 10 -11 	 Terry Fox Run Volunteers for donations
September 14 	 Executive Meeting Trevi 6:00 pm
September 25 	 Adopt A Road
October 6 	 General Meeting 	 Trevi 	 6:00 pm
October 12 	 Executive Meeting 	 Trevi 	 6:00 pm
November 3 	 General Meeting 	 6:00 pm
November 9 	 Executive Meeting 	 Trevi 	 6:00 pm
November 12 – 13 	 Curling Bonspiel
December 1 	 General Meeting
December 10 	 Christmas Dance

Terry Fox Run -  Shirley Giff

This most worthwhile cause is seeking volunteers to 
staff a table at one of the local Beer Store outlets on 
September 10th and 11th. The shift is just 4 hours from 
10 am to 2 pm or 2 pm to 6 pm. The volunteers will 
collect cash donations or accept customer’s empty 
bottles as a donation to the run. Please consider this 
your small donation to finding a cure for cancer. Call 
Shirley Giff at 705 673 4200 to offer your help. 
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August & September Birthdays
Aug 03	 MALCOLM MORRISON

Aug 05	 LEOPOLD RIOUX

Aug 05	 JOHN GARDINER

Aug 06	 MICHAEL LEPAGE

Aug 07	 JOHN SANDER

Aug 11	 JOHN NELSON

Aug 13	 GEORGE LALONDE

Aug 14	 SHERRY LAFRAMBOISE

Aug 18	 KEVIN MANUEL

Aug 18	 CLAUDE GRENIER

Aug 19	 BRENDA BROWN

Aug 20	 NORMAND DESLOGES

Aug 22	 RYANMUSSEN

Aug 23	 JANINEDESJARDINS

Aug 23	 GEORGE MARTEL

Aug 25	 ERWIN MERSEREAU

Aug 26	 JOHN GERRARD

Aug 27	 WILLIAM WAINIO

Sep 01	 BARRY HELMER

Sep 02	 WAYNE SARGENT

Sep 03	 TERRENCE ARSENEAULT

Sep 06	 ROGER ALARY

Sep 07	 GLEN FOWKE

Sep 07	 DAVID DERRO

Sep 08	 DARRELL GOBBO

Sep 14	 EVELYN RIVAIS

Sep 16	 DAN NEWELL

Sep 16	 EDWARD CUMMINGS

Sep 20	 TIMOTHY RANKIN

Sep 22	 PAULA HELMER

Sep 22	 LESLIE RUSSELL

Sep 23	 RICHARD MEUNIER

Sep 24	 TYLER STOTT

Sep 25	 BEN ETHIER

Sep 26	 CLAIRE SHERIDAN

Sep 27	 RICHARD CARREY 

Sep 30	 MONTGOMERY WHITE

Sports - Don Delongchamp

Golf

On Saturday July23rd we had our 
annual charity golf tournament at 
Forest Ridge. 95 golfers enjoyed 
fantastic weather, a great meal and 
fun and prizes. I would personally 
like to thank my fantastic golf 
committee of Tracey Urso, Connie 
and Len Zwarich, Laurel Ireland 
and Rona Ramsey for their tireless 
work. My thanks also go out to all 
my volunteers and especially the 
golfers. We made a record profit 
for our many charities and I hope to 
see all of you and more next year 
on August 19th, 2017.

Curling

Now I would like to ask all the men 
out there to come and curl at our all 
Ontario Provincial Curling Spiel on 
November 12th and 13th. Please 
contact me at 705 690 1811 if you 
can make it. More details to follow. 

Don Delongchamp 
accepting award for our 
newsletter

Doug Honeyford presenting Marcel Vanier, 
winner of the New Member Sponsorship 
Draw, with a cheque for $100.


